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I. Pending Issues

February 2007 Meeting:

· Council requested updates from the Department on a number of water related initiatives including Nutrient Trading, the State Water Plan, the NPDES Streamlining Initiative, and changes to the Act 537 regulations.  

In response to Council’s request, staff from the Office of Water Management will attend Council’s March 21, 2007, meeting to discuss the status of various water program initiatives.  Written updates concerning the status of the Department’s Nutrient Trading Program and the State Water Plan are contained below.  

II. Priority Issues

NPDES Post-Construction Stormwater Permitting Process

The Department has proposed several strategies to expedite the NPDES permitting process including:  simultaneous Conservation District and DEP reviews of Erosion and Sediment and Post-Construction Stormwater permits; expedited Post-Construction Stormwater Permit reviews where applicants have Municipal or County Conservation District approval; and expanded use of General Permits and Third Party quality assurance of permit applications.  A notice outlining these initiatives and requesting public comment by December 4, 2006, was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on November 4, 2006, (36 Pa.B. 6738) at http://www.pabulletin.com/secure/data/vol36/36-44/2160.html.  

After consideration and careful deliberation of the public comments received in response to the above notice, the Department finalized the intiatives that will be implemented to improve NPDES Post Construction Stormwater Management Permitting.  These initiatives were announced as final in the March 10, 2007, Pennsylvania Bulletin at 37 Pa.B. 1186 (see Attachment 1).  The Department’s written responses to the specific public comments submitted can be accessed on the Department’s website at http://www.depweb.state.pa.us (DEP Keywords:  “Stormwater”).  (See Attachment 1)

Water Resources Planning 

Regional Committee Action Agendas:  Staff continue to work with the Regional Committees preparing agendas to include goals, objectives, and action items.  These draft action agendas were sent to the Policy and Integration Subcommittee of the Statewide Committee for consideration as they develop a statewide action agenda.

Update on Pilot Work:  Staff have been meeting with USGS to develop a work plan to perform water budget screenings statewide that will assist in the identification of critical water planning areas.  The work plan will specify the following items for the screening of each watershed:

· Specific tasks to be accomplished

· Protocols for modeling

· Expected deliverables

In addition, the work plan will include cost estimates and a prioritization of watersheds in identifying which watersheds will be screened for inclusion into the initial state water plan and those which will be screened as part of an extended state water plan analyses into 2008 and beyond.  The work plan will be coordinated as time allows with pertinent state water plan committees and members for review and comment prior to finalization.

Request for Proposals:  Five proposals were received on February 27, 2007, in response to the RFP for the production of State Water Plan documents, specifically an informational piece and a statewide water atlas.  Future updates will be provided as the process moves forward.

Statewide Water Resources Committee Meeting:  The Statewide Water Resources Committee is meeting on March 15, 2007, and will be receiving updates from the Department on the status of the state water plan efforts.

Chesapeake Bay Program (CBP) Strategic Implementation Plan Update:  

Water Planning Office staff participated in a recent Strategic Implementation Plan Workshop in Annapolis, MD.  As previously reported, the EPA Chesapeake Bay Program Office is leading this initiative with significant input from other federal agencies that signed a Memorandum of Understanding to accelerate efforts to meet the Chesapeake 2000 Agreement.  EPA has convened applicable federal agencies through several “high-level” meetings where they agreed to become “Pillar Champions” for the five pillars, or areas, of the Agreement.  The pillar areas include:  1) Healthy Waters, 2) Healthy Habitats, 3) Ecosystem Based Fisheries Management, 4) Healthy Watersheds, and 5) Fostering Stewardship.  The “Healthy Waters” strategic plan is on a fast track for completion by March 31, 2007, in preparation for the U.S. Senate Appropriations Committee hearings.  The plan is based on nutrient and sediment reduction targets adopted in EPA’s 2005 Strategic Plan.  The Plan was presented to the Chesapeake Bay Program Tributary Strategy Workgroup at their March 5, 2007, meeting, and will be presented to the Chesapeake Bay Program Nutrient Subcommittee meeting on March 28, 2007.

In other Chesapeake Bay news, Rebecca Hanmer, current Director of the Chesapeake Bay Program, announced recently that she would be retiring.  EPA has announced her successor will be Jeffrey Lape.  Most recently, Jeff has served as EPA’s Dispute Resolution Specialist in the Office of General Counsel, where he advocated for the consideration and use of collaborative strategies (e.g. facilitation, mediation) to bring parties together to resolve environmental issues.

Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual

The Pennsylvania Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual (Technical Guidance No. 363-0300-002) and responses prepared to comments were finalized.  Notice of availability of the technical guidance document and Comment and Response Document was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on December 30, 2006 at 36 Pa.B. 7999.  The first training session on the manual was held November 16 – 17, 2006.  Additional training sessions, attended by over approximately 1,000 individuals, occurred in Winter 2007 at various locations throughout the Commonwealth including Franklin, Greensburg, Williamsport, Grantville, Valley Forge, and Villanova.  Three additional training sessions that can accommodate approximately an additional 500 people and a webcast of the training are planned for April 19 –20, 2007, at the Best Western East Mountain Inn and Suites, Wilkes-Barre, May 9-10, 2007, at the Ramada Inn, State College, and May 15-16, 2007, at the Dauphin County Conservation District, Dauphin.  The training sessions will run from 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. each day.  

Nutrient Reduction Credit Trading

Staff continue to update documents that were created prior to the finalization of the policy, as well as meet 

with entities that are interested in submitting a trading proposal or who are interested in obtaining additional information about the program.  Staff are also reviewing and providing responses to nutrient trading proposals that have been submitted to the Department (see http://www.dep.state.pa.us/river/river_trading.htm for a list of approved proposals).  The Department is currently working with the focus group and Legal Counsel on finalizing a model contract that can be used when trades occur.  

Budgeting for Results (Performance-Based Budgeting) 

DEP has completed work on the Fiscal Year 2007-08 performance measures and numeric targets, and is now tracking a smaller list of measures to be reported through the Governor’s Office to the public on a quarterly basis.  In addition, DEP is reallocating its budget into the goals, sub-goals and smaller units set up for Performance-Based Budgeting, in order to facilitate program planning and priority-setting to achieve better results.

Advisory Committee Project

DEP continues to coordinate its effort with the CAC as report recommendations are implemented.

Pollution Prevention/Energy Efficiency Regulatory Initiative

The Department is continuing with a detailed examination of TRI and other data to determine trends and patterns in pollution prevention and cross media transfers.  The Department is also continuing its analysis of potential incentives and permit streamlining options for a pollution prevention initiative. 

Waste Topics

Storage Tank Advisory Committee:  At the December 12, 2006, Storage Tank Advisory Committee (STAC) meeting, STAC reviewed the draft final storage tank regulations.  The only issue raised by STAC was the secondary containment requirement for new and replacement underground tanks, piping and dispensers.  At the request of one of the committee members, STAC voted to form a subcommittee to review the final federal Financial Responsibility and Certification guidelines and report back to the full committee at its next meeting on February 20, 2007.  Please see the following website for EPA’s Final Financial Responsibility and Installer Certification Grant Guidelines, which were issued on January 22, 2007:   http://www.depweb.state.pa.us/landrecwaste/lib/landrecwaste/storagetanks/files/stac_files/archive/2007/02072007/final_fr_gls_1-19-07.pdf .
As background, the Federal Energy Policy Act requires implementation of either the Secondary Containment or Financial Responsibility and Certification provisions.  The program has been advocating the secondary containment approach for several years now and believes that a proactive approach (as opposed to a reactive approach in the case of financial responsibility) needs to be taken to provide for additional groundwater protection.  

The STAC subcommittee met on February 9, 2007.  After discussion, including input from a tank manufacturer, the subcommittee decided that their recommendation to the full STAC on February 20, 2007, would be to support the secondary containment provisions contained in the draft final rulemaking.  

STAC voted unanimously to approve the regulations as written, but asked that notification be provided to the EQB that there is still some concern among some STAC members concerning the potential for changes to the financial responsibility requirements at the federal level and the impact that those changes would have on the final regulations.  

Solid Waste Advisory Committee:  The Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) met on Thursday, March 8, 2007.  Topics discussed at the meeting included revisions to the Department’s Composting General Permit (WMGR025), open burning, and yard waste collection.  SWAC also heard from representatives from the Pennsylvania Waste Industries Association (PWIA) and the Professional Recycling Officials of Pennsylvania (PROP) on a recent ruling by the Pennsylvania Supreme Court that put to rest the litigation on county licensing and fees.  The agenda and handouts are available on the DEP website at:  http://www.dep.state.pa.us/dep/subject/advcoun/solidwst/swac.htm .
Land Recycling Program

The Department is reviewing the Chapter 250 regulations relating to the Administration of the Land Recycling Program for potential revision.  Concepts being assessed include changes to the Statewide health standards resulting from changes to toxicity values for individual substances, clarification of the information required for the Notice of Intent to Remediate, more specific requirements for the use of institutional controls as remedial measures and for post-remedial obligations, incorporation of federal Secondary Maximum Contaminant Levels other than those for specific substances, and clarification as to when notification of the discovery of contamination is required to be reported to the Department.  The Cleanup Standards Scientific Advisory Board has been involved in the discussion of proposed changes.

Energy Initiatives

Governor’s Energy Initiative:  Governor Edward G. Rendell announced a major energy initiative February 1, 2007, designed to provide electricity ratepayers in the Commonwealth the ability to reduce their electricity usage and their bills with new technology and conservation programs.  This will be funded in part with the creation of an Energy Independence Fund.  The initiative also includes proposals to encourage energy technology manufacturing and deployment in the Commonwealth, a solar rebate and production grant program, and the PennSecurity Fuels Initiative, which calls for the blending of biofuels, including biodiesel and ethanol, into every gallon of gasoline and diesel fuel sold in the Commonwealth, to be implemented gradually once in-state biofuels production benchmarks have been met.

The electricity initiative is designed to help prevent rate spikes that may occur once rate caps come off throughout Pennsylvania, as has occurred in other nearby states.  To reduce this possibility, the initiative will require:

· All electricity consumers be provided with smart meters, which provide real-time information on their electricity usage;

· All electricity consumers be provided the ability to engage in “real-time” pricing, which allows them to shift their electricity usage to non-peak hours, thereby reducing their electric bill;

· Large energy consumers be provided the ability to enter into long-term contracts for their electricity needs, thereby reducing their exposure to short-term price spikes in the electricity markets;

· Electricity providers to purchase electricity from a portfolio of resources utilizing a mixture of long and short-term contracts, instead of relying on the spot market for their electricity purchases;

· Electricity providers to invest first in measures that encourage their consumers to conserve, before they invest in much more expensive options such as building new power plants or purchasing power from expensive peak power generators.

Other components of the proposal include:

· A trade in program that will provide $100 rebates to people who trade in their energy inefficient room air conditioners and refrigerators for more energy efficient units;

· The option for commercial ratepayers to build ‘micro-grids’ to generate their own electricity and reduce their dependence on the power grid;

· Various funding programs for energy technology manufacturing and deployment in Pennsylvania, including funding for local governments and clean energy businesses for energy infrastructure fortification; and

· Pennsylvania Sunshine Solar Initiative, a program that will provide production grants for the manufacturing of solar panels in Pennsylvania, as well as rebates to residents and small business owners for the purchase and installation of solar equipment on their homes and businesses.

Energy Harvest:  Governor Rendell announced on October 11, 2006, the funding of $5.1 million to support 27 projects that will advance the deployment of clean energy technologies, lessen the nation’s dependence on foreign fuels, and significantly reduce air and water pollution, through the Pennsylvania Energy Harvest grant program.  The program has awarded $21 million and leveraged another $51.9 million in private funds for more than 127 clean energy projects since its inception in 2003.  

Eligible proposals included: renewable energy deployment; biomass energy projects; coal-mine methane, waste coal reclamation for energy; implementation of innovative energy efficiency technologies; or clean distributed generation infrastructure improvements.  Energy Harvest is not a research initiative.  It is about deployment of new and innovative technologies in the marketplace.  The Department is particularly interested in supporting proposals that are market-driven, create jobs, and produce economic development within the Commonwealth.

The next Energy Harvest solicitation of applications will run concurrently with the next Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA) solicitation, and is scheduled to open in early to mid April 2007 and close in mid June 2007.

Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA):  On October 5, 2006, Governor Rendell announced $6.4 million in grants for 16 clean energy projects approved by the Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority (PEDA).  The projects will create 316 permanent and up to 280 construction jobs in the Commonwealth, as well as to leverage more than $38 million in private funds.  The 16 projects will receive grants for a variety of clean fuels and green power projects using sources such as solar, fuel cells, biofuels, landfill gas, wind and biomass.  The funding also will boost Pennsylvania businesses by putting alternative energy technologies to work for them, bolster public infrastructure and support additional income streams for Pennsylvania farmers.

The PEDA board met on March 7, 2007, in Harrisburg, and approved the guidelines for the next solicitation period.  That solicitation will run concurrently with the next Energy Harvest solicitation, and is scheduled to open in early to mid April 2007, and close in mid June 2007.  

Mining/Reclamation/AMD Issues

Mine Opening Blasting Regulations:  The Department presented draft proposed revisions to the MRAB at its October 2005 meeting.  The changes address the safety of the public and the workers constructing the underground coal mine openings.  The MRAB was divided on the changes.  A motion to approve the regulations, provided certain changes were made, failed on a tie vote, as did a motion to approve the regulations as submitted.  The Department met with the Pennsylvania Coal Association (PCA) after the MRAB meeting to determine if it had language that could provide for the appropriate safety measures but address the industry’s point.  Unfortunately, there was no substitute language that would satisfy both points.  The proposed rulemaking was approved by the EQB on May 17, 2006 and published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on September 2, 2006.  The PCA and the Independent Regulatory Review Commission submitted comments during the public comment period, which closed on October 2, 2006.  Revisions were made to the regulations in response to the comments, clarifying the requirements.  The final rulemaking was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department not proceed with the final rulemaking because the majority believed construction of mine openings was not a “surface mining activity” as defined by the statute.  The Department does not agree with the MRAB’s interpretation as the statute defines “surface mining activities” to include, among other activities, “all surface activity connected with surface or underground mining, including, but not limited to, exploration, site preparation, entry, tunnel, drift, slope, shaft and borehole drilling and construction and activities related thereto, but not including those portions of mining operations carried out beneath the surface by means of shafts, tunnels or other underground mine openings.”  The Department is considering the MRAB’s advice.

Reclamation Fee:  The rulemaking to eliminate the per-acre reclamation fee and to make adjustments to the bond forfeiture regulations to address OSM conditions was approved by the EQB as proposed on May 17, 2006.  The proposed rulemaking was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on August 5, 2006.  One set of comments was received during the thirty-day public comment period.  The comments were submitted by Citizens for Pennsylvania’s Future on behalf of itself and on behalf of the Pennsylvania Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs, Inc., Pennsylvania Chapter Sierra Club, Pennsylvania Trout, Inc., Tri-State Citizens Mining Network, Inc., and the Mountain Watershed Association, Inc.  IRRC notified the Department that it was not submitting comments.  No changes were made to the proposed regulations in response to the comments.  The final rulemaking was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the department not proceed with the final rulemaking because the majority believed that it was premature to do so at this time as additional progress should be made getting mine operators to post additional bond for post mining discharge sites that did not have adequate bond in order to ensure perpetual treatment.  The Department is considering the MRAB’s advice.

Surface Mine Safety Regulations:  The Department conducted eight scheduled outreach meetings soliciting public input on the proposal to update the safety regulations at surface mine sites.  The Department proposed adopting some of the MSHA regulations in order to improve safety by taking preventative action.  The meetings were held with industry stakeholders.  Concerns expressed include:  Department and Mine Safety and Health Administration coordination, enforcement, and safety training for mine employees and DEP inspectors.  In addition to the eight scheduled outreach meetings, the Department met with the Pennsylvania Mining Professionals, and the Eastern Pennsylvania Holmes Safety Association.  In general, stakeholders found the concepts described by Department personnel acceptable.  The Department also held meetings with two operators that requested an opportunity to provide input.  Department staff briefed the MRAB on October 26 about the comments received at the stakeholders meetings.   The proposed rulemaking package was reviewed with the MRAB at the January 25, 2007 meeting.  The MRAB recommended that the Department proceed with the proposed rulemaking.  The Department is proceeding in accordance with the MRAB’s advice.


Office of Homeland Security 

The Department continues monthly security conference calls with US EPA Region III Drinking Water Program and neighboring states.

The Department continues to purchase response and detection equipment useful in the event of a terrorist attack using 2005 Federal Homeland Security grant funds.  The latest acquisitions include emergency vehicle warning equipment.   

The Department continues development of an incident response database to replace the current unreliable PAIRS database.  This will allow tracking and archiving of all types of emergencies including terrorist attack responses.  

The Department attends Homeland Security Executive Cabinet meetings every two months.  These meetings track the progress of homeland security initiatives within the Commonwealth from an all-hazards approach.  In addition to security, natural disasters, pandemic preparedness, and hazard mitigation are items of discussion.  

At the request of the Pennsylvania Office of Homeland Security, the Department has formed an Energy and Environmental Workgroup to assess risk and vulnerability of critical infrastructure and key resources within the Department’s purview.  Seven subcommittees have been formed to facilitate this:  Water treatment facilities, Dams, Power Production Distribution Transmission, Liquid Fuels Natural Gas, Chemical Production, Explosives Production, Nuclear - Radioactive Materials Safety.  The first workgroup meeting was held on March 2, 2007.  

The Department is working with PEMA and other state agencies to fully implement the National Incident Management System.  Goals for 2007 include training of appropriate management staff in higher levels of incident command.  

The Department participated with other state agencies in a workshop to determine strategies for homeland security investment and enhancement on February 15-16, 2007.  The Department requested funds to enable us to continue operation and maintenance of previously acquired equipment.

Environmental Education

2007 Environmental Education Grants Program (EEGP):  Full applications were due to the program March 9, 2007.  Applications will be administratively reviewed by EEGP staff and then will be sent to raters throughout the state to be reviewed and scored.  Each grant application has a review form attached.  The form is designed to address the objectives of the track for which the applicant applied.  Awards will be announced at the end of July 2007. 
Outreach:  Environmental Education outreach activities in February 2007 included the following:
February 5, 2007:  J S Wilson Middle School (Green Building Curriculum) - Mill Creek Munic.

February 6, 2007:  PLEWA Watershed Assn. (Outreach funding) - Erie Sewer Plant

February 16, 2007:  PCIEP Climate Action Plans (PSU- Physical Plant) - State College

February 22, 2007:  S C Workshop CCDs (Grant funding for outreach) - Gettysburg

Workshops Scheduled:

Join the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection and its partners (PPL Corporation, Penn State University and McKeever Environmental Learning Center) for a free Introductory Alternative and Renewable Energy Educator’s Workshop to be held on the following dates and locations:  

· May 15, 2007

Holtwood Environmental Center
9 New Village Road, Holtwood 

(in partnership with PPL Corporation)

· June 8, 2007

Applied Science Building, Penn State University,



University Park 

(in partnership with Penn State’s Applied Research Laboratory and Center for Sustainability)

· June 14 – 15, 2007
McKeever Environmental Learning Center
55 McKeever Lane, Sandy Lake 

(in partnership with McKeever Environmental Learning Center)

· June 21, 2007           DEP’s Southeast Regional Office 

2 East Main Street, Norristown

The workshops will be held from 8:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. (lunch and refreshments included).  Teachers will be eligible for 7.0 Act 48 credit hours.  Workshop participants will learn about and explore alternative and renewable energy technologies through presentations, hands-on activities and a field trip to see alternative energy technology in action.  This workshop is geared for elementary, middle and high school teachers and non-formal educators and is based upon Pennsylvania’s Academic Standards for Environment and Ecology and Science and Technology.  

McKeever Environmental Learning Center Workshop Information (June 14 – 15th):  This year, we will be holding an optional evening session on June 14th at the McKeever Environmental Learning Center from 5:30 – 9:00 p.m. (dinner and refreshments included).  For educators who attend this optional evening session, overnight accommodations are available.  For prices and to reserve your overnight accommodations, please call the McKeever Environmental Learning Center directly at (724) 376-1000 by June 1, 2007.  Participating teachers are eligible for 9.5 Act 48 credit hours, if attending the June 14th optional evening session.  Teachers are eligible for 7.0 credit hours if only attending the June 15th workshop, which will be held from 8:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

Peregrine Falcon Educator’s Workshop:  Peregrine Falcon Educator’s Workshop, WILD in the City, on Thursday, April 5, 2007, from 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m., in the Rachel Carson State Office Building’s auditorium in Harrisburg.  The workshop is sponsored by DEP and the Pennsylvania Game Commission (PGC) in cooperation with ZOOAMERICA North American Wildlife Park.

Workshop participants will explore the successes of peregrine falcon reintroduction in Pennsylvania; examine falcon specifics and endangered species concepts; and observe falcons in Harrisburg.  Participating teachers are eligible for 5.5 Act 48 credit hours.  

The workshop will feature a number of peregrine falcon experts, including PGC ornithology biologist Dan Brauning, ZOOAMERICA Education Coordinator Elaine Gruin, DEP Environmental Educator Jack Farster, Project WILD Coordinator Theresa Alberici and others.

 

To register for the Peregrine Falcon workshop, educators should contact DEP’s Environmental Education and Information Center at 717-772-1644 or e-mail at adevine@state.pa.us by March 28, 2007.  Space is limited, so registrations will be accepted on a first-come, first-service basis.  

Other Projects:  EE Staff will get an outreach/education exhibit trailer for special events.  The trailer will be equipped with exhibit items that can be changed from one environmental topic to another as needed to address different event themes.

Peregrine Falcon Project:  The Rachel Carson State Office Building falcon became live-stream on the Department’s website on March 5, 2007.  The adult peregrines have been difficult to track this year.  After a period of unusually low activity at the ledge, they have finally begun to greet each other at the ledge and exhibit breeding behavior.  Much of the courtship behavior seems to have taken place at other locations nearby.  This courtship behavior includes food offerings by the male and displays of flight and hunting skills.  The male does these acts seemingly to demonstrate his ability to be a good provider.  Typically, the first egg arrives at the beginning of the last week in March.  Last year, the first egg arrived on March 25, 2006.  This will be the eighth nesting season for this female peregrine falcon.  The male is entering into his third nesting season.  Carson, the original male at this site, injured on December 16, 2004, still resides at Zoo America in Hershey, PA.  In his new career, he is a highly valued education bird.  
III.  DEP Regulations and Policies:  Proposals Open for Comment
PA Bulletin  

Proposal




  



Comment 

Publication  











Deadline

Date












2/10/07

Draft Technical Guidance #562-3000-802:  Coal Mining Applicant

3/12/07




Violator (AVS) Compliance Manual

1/27/07

Draft General Permit WMGR025 – Residual and Municipal Waste

3/28/07




Composting

3/10/07

Draft Technical Guidance #390-2100-001:  Implementation Guidance
4/9/07




for NPDES Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation (CAFO) Permits




and Water Quality Management Permits for Manure Storage Facilities 

IV.  DEP Proposals Recently Finalized
PA Bulletin

Proposal





Publication

Date 

1/6/07


Final Rulemaking; Stream Redesignations (Newtown Creek, et al).  

25 Pa. Code, Chapter 93.

1/13/07
Final Rulemaking; Pennsylvania Clean Vehicles Program Corrective Amendment to 25 Pa. Code Chapter 126.451 

2/17/07

Final Rulemaking; Standards for Contaminants; Mercury (25 Pa. Code Chapter 123)

2/24/07
Final Technical Guidance:  Training Provider Manual for the Pennsylvania Water and Wastewater System Operator Training Program

3/17/07
Final Technical Guidance:  Guidelines for Conducting Underground Storage Tank (UST) Facility Operations Inspections (FOI)

ATTACHMENT 1

Improvements to the NPDES Postconstruction Stormwater Management Permitting Process

[37 Pa.B. 1186]
[Saturday, March 10, 2007]

In 2000, amendments were implemented to the Federal Clean Water Act that have, as a result, increased the demand for stormwater permits issued by the Department of Environmental Protection (Department) over the last 6 years.  These amendments, which include new permitting requirements for sites less than 5 acres but greater than 1 acre, have in 6 years nearly doubled the workload of Departmental staff responsible for reviewing processing NPDES Postconstruction Stormwater Permits.  As a result, the time required for Department review of the permit application has increased.

To address these issues, including improving the quality of permit applications and reducing the Department's review time of NPDES Postconstruction Stormwater Management permit applications, the Department considered four initiatives for which it requested public comment at 36 Pa.B. 6738 (November 4, 2006).  During the 30-day public comment period, the Department received comments from 28 commentators.  While some commentators expressed support of the initiatives outlined by the Department, some requested additional detail on the initiatives and recommended the Department proceed cautiously with their strategy.

  

After consideration and careful deliberation of the public comments received to improve NPDES Post- construction Stormwater Management Permitting, the Department has finalized the initiatives summarized in this notice and scheduled their implementation.  The Department's written responses to the specific public comments submitted can be accessed on the Department's website at www.depweb.state.pa.us (DEP Keywords: Stormwater).

Initiative 1: Encourage the Use of a Simultaneous Review Process for Erosion and Sediment Control and Postconstruction Stormwater Plan Review

   

Implementation: The Department will continue to advance the use of a simultaneous review process for Erosion and Sediment Control and Postconstruction Stormwater Management (PCSM) Plan reviews.  This process encourages the owner/applicant and their ''project team'' to meet with municipal officials and staff from the Department and County Conservation Districts to discuss the conceptual, or preliminary design plans of the project.  This allows the exchange of information on the project and applicable requirements in the early development stages.  Under this initiative, the Department will not issue a final permit decision during the preapplication process; however, a summary of the preapplication meeting will be maintained by the Department or Conservation District in the permit applicant's file. 

Initiative 2: Expedited Permit Review where applicants have Municipal or County Conservation District Approval of the PCSM Plan and that the Plan has been sealed by a Professional Engineer (PE) who has attended Best Management Practices (BMP) Manual training and has demonstrated knowledge and experience in preparing PCSM Plans

  

Implementation:  The Department will provide expedited permit reviews where applicants have municipal or County Conservation District approval of the PCSM Plan, which must be sealed by a qualified Licensed Professional (LP) who has attended BMP Manual training provided by the Department or other training recognized by the Department and demonstrates proficiency in the stormwater management program through the submission of a complete and quality application.  The Department will also provide expedited permit reviews to land developers whose PCSM plans are approved by a County Conservation District with PSCM delegation.  The expedited review has the expectation of final permit action within 66 calendar days (this includes the public notification process and 30 day public comment period) of receipt of a final application meeting the previous requirements.  In the event neither a municipality or County Conservation District is equipped to approve a plan but the plans are sealed by an LP who has attended BMP Manual training, the Department will conduct a review of the PCSM Plan concurrent with the County Conservation District's review of the Erosion and Sediment Control Plan.  The Department will make a permit decision within 66-calendar days of receipt of an administratively complete application. Exceptions to this time frame include situations where applications are administratively or technically deficient and those where a public meeting has been requested.

   

The Department is working with the County Conservation Districts to develop a modified delegation agreement to include the District's review of PCSM plans.  The State Conservation Commission must approve the modified delegation agreement prior to the Department's implementation of this initiative.

   

Instructions for utilizing an expedited permit review process for NPDES Postconstruction Stormwater Permits are available on the Department's website at www.depweb.state.pa.us (DEP Keywords: Stormwater).

Initiative 3: Development of New General Permits (GPs) and Clarification of Existing General Permits

Implementation:  The Department has developed a fact sheet that explains the permit requirements for the development of small home lots entitled ''Soil Erosion And Sediment Requirements For Single-Family Residence, Individual Lot Construction And Minor Construction Project Activities.''  The fact sheet identifies and explains the regulatory and permit requirements for development of single-family home lots and minor construction project activities.  Depending on the size and scope of a project, the Fact Sheet identifies various requirements ranging from implementing and maintaining BMPs and Erosion and Sediment Control Plans to requiring an NPDES permit for stormwater discharges associated with construction activities.  The Fact Sheet can be found on the Department's website at www.depweb.state.pa.us (DEP Keywords: Erosion Control).

   

Further, the Department continues to evaluate all possibilities to provide additional NPDES GPs for use in nonspecial protection waters.

Initiative 4: Third-Party Service Providers--Issuance of Request for Information (RFI)

   

Implementation:  Under this initiative, the Department will solicit qualified consultants, including County Conservation Districts to assist applicants in preparing NPDES Stormwater permit applications or facilitating the application development process.  Applications that reflect the full benefits of these services will qualify for expedited NPDES permit reviews by the Department.

   

To implement this initiative, the Department will issue a Request for Information (RFI) to solicit information from interested parties on their capabilities to assist applicants in preparing NPDES Stormwater permit applications.  The Request for Information can be found at www.dgsweb.state.pa.us/comod/main.asp (Search by using RFI 2006-1).  Upon receipt and evaluation of this information, the Department will post a list of Qualified Providers on the Department's website at www.depweb.state.pa.us (DEP Keywords: Stormwater). Services provided to permit applicants would be subject to any fees charged by the Qualified Provider.

   

Additional information concerning NPDES Postconstruction Stormwater Management Permitting may be obtained by contacting Ken Murin, Chief, Division of Waterways, Wetlands and Stormwater Management, P. O. Box 8775, Harrisburg, PA 17105-8775; (717) 772-5975, ep-stormwaterinitiative@state.pa.us. 

KATHLEEN A. MCGINTY,
Secretary
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